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October: Month of the Holy Rosary 

The month of October is dedicated to the Holy Rosary, 
one of the best known of all Catholic devotions. October 
is also the month in which Mary appeared for the last 
time to the shepherd children in Fátima, Portugal 
urging them to, "Say the Rosary every day to obtain 
peace for the world".  
The liturgical feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is 
celebrated annually on October 7. 
During the month of October, we have been praying a 
decade of the Rosary as a school. This week we meditated 
on the 2nd Joyful Mystery, the Visitation. 
 
 

Let us pray: Grant, we beg you, O Lord God, that we your servants, may 
enjoy lasting health of mind and body, and by the glorious intercession of the 
Blessed Mary, ever Virgin, be delivered from present sorrow and enter into 
the joy of eternal happiness. Through Christ our Lord, Amen. 
 

 

Principal’s Message:  
Dear Holy Eucharist Community, 
 

Welcome back to another exciting term at school! It's hard to believe that we've reached 
the final term of the school year already. Our dedicated staff have already been working 
diligently to prepare for the upcoming school year. We have also been preparing for the 
arrival of our new Prep students who will be joining us for Pre-Prep in early November. 
We're excited to welcome them to our school community.  
 

As we dive into this term, there are several important developments to share with you. The 
Brimbank City Council has granted approval for a new school crossing on Chedgey Drive. 
The council have proposed to position the crossing Northwest of Oleander Drive. This 
crossing will significantly enhance the safety of our students and their families. It's a 
substantial victory for our school, and we extend our heartfelt appreciation to the council 
for their support.  
 

Over the holiday break, we embarked on several projects to enhance our school's facilities. 
The Mackillop building has undergone a facelift, with the removal of partition walls and the 
installation of permanent ones. Additionally, the footpaths around the school have been 
thoroughly inspected for safety, and any tripping hazards have been addressed to ensure 
a secure environment for everyone. 
 

During a recent site meeting, our builders reported that the construction is going according 
to schedule.  They have assured me that the new building will be completed in time for the 
2024 school year. Let’s keep our fingers crossed! 
 

We hope you have a restful weekend ahead and look forward to the upcoming term filled 
with learning and growth. 
 
God Bless! 
 
 
 
 

Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Principal:     
Mr. Michael Bonnici 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
 

Deputy Principal: 
Ms. Anne-Marie Conte  
 

Parish Priest: 
Fr. Vincent Long Pham CSsR 
Priests in Residence: 
Fr Joseph Hieu Xuan Nguyen CSsR 
Fr Patrick Corbett CSsR 
(P) 9366 1310 
Mass Times: 
Saturday: 6pm (English),                        
                  7:30pm (Vietnamese) 
Sunday:    8:45am, 10.00am, 6pm (English)         
                  12pm (Vietnamese) 
Prep: Mary James, Samenta Ganeshanantham & 
Rebecca Howard 
Grade 1: Jo Dragovic, Angela Lopez-Dee & Elise Ring,  
Grade 2: Thy Tran, Dion Xuereb, Juliana Bizjak, 
Maryanne Camilleri/Christine Saunders 
Grade 3:  Vivian Faraj, Carla Lolicato, Jennifer Khong, 
Jackie Dabal/Crystal Carmuciano 
Grade 4: Kathryn Barrie, Julie Murnane & Janelle 
Dumaguit 
Grade 5: Bruno Pellaschiar, Jane Hurren, Stefany 
Nemet & Thilini Nanayakkara 
Grade 6: Jacelle Cablao, Helen Kennedy & Adam Nicholl. 
Education in Faith: Vanessa Shaw 
Learning & Teaching: Anne-Marie Conte 
Literacy Leader: Bernadette Parnis 
Literacy Intervention/Tutors: Colleen Azzopardi, 
Gabrielle Bright,  
Reading Recovery: Karen Colman.      
Maths Leader/Tutoring P-6: Erin McNally 
Maths Intervention: Maryanne Camilleri 
Learning Diversity/Wellbeing:  Julie Semcesen  
Mental Health in Primary Schools Leader (MHiPS) / 
School Counsellor: Edward Faraci  
Speech Pathologist: April Jones 
Family & Community Engagement Leader:  
Crystal Carmuciano  
Digital Technology and Family & Community  
Engagement Assistant:  Clare Christie 
ICT: Vanessa Shaw  
Visual Arts: Shobha Hickey  
Performing Arts: Eboni Morrell 
Physical Education: Harry Herrera   
LOTE: Yvonne Rosevear, Joe Sirianni 
EAL/New Arrival: Irene Jurista 
Library: Jenny Bistricki & Rita Zammit 
Business Manager: Sue Smart  
Administration Staff: Mandy Huong, Stefani Richardson, 
Georgina Vella 
Community Hub Leader: Mandy Huong 
Learning Support Officers:  Nawares Bahnam,               
Nu Cuai, Ester Dawt Thluai, Jessica Di Pietro, 
Catherine Hoang, Sara Kasko, Erica (Thoa) Le,              
Celia (Thoai) Nguyen, Chau Nguyen, Trang Nguyen, 
Van Nguyen, Thi Phan, Dianne Punicki, Elizabeth Sant, 
Rosemarie Slater, Caitlyn Tamchai,                                  
Kelly Triantafillidis, Frances Wulf, Mary Xuereb,  
Cleaners: June Balatbat & Maria Attard  
School Maintenance: Peter Buttigieg         
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REMINDER: KISS & GO ZONE 
The church driveway is a Kiss & Go Zone. This means that: 

• The Kiss and Go Zone is a "No Parking" area. 
• The driver must remain in the vehicles at all times. 
• You need to ensure that your child has their bag with them before leaving home. 
• Your child must use the footpath side of the door when getting in and out of the car.  
• The driver must never double park. 
• If the Kiss & Go Zone is full or you wish to get out of the car, please park in an area away 

from the Kiss & Go Zone. 
• When crossing the driveway, please use the Zebra Crossing. We need to set good examples 

for our children. 
       Please do not park in people’s driveways! 

•  

SCHOOL HATS IN TERM 4 
In Term 4 all students and teachers are required to wear a hat when they are outside. It is an expectation and school 
policy that all students wear their school hat and their correct school uniform at all times. School hats are 
now available for purchase at the school office.  

NEW SCHOOL CROSSING IN CHEDGEY DRIVE 
 

At the end of term three, I received an email from the Brimbank Council 
regarding our request for a school crossing in Chedgey Drive. I'm 
pleased to inform you that the council has given this serious 
consideration and, following our onsite discussion with the Traffic and 
Transport Engineer, the council have agreed to move forward with the 
installation of a new school crossing at Chedgey Drive, St Albans.  
The location of the new crossing will be just north-west of Oleander 
Drive. Importantly, the existing school crossing at Oleander Drive, St 
Albans, will not be removed at this time. The council will continue 
discussions following the installation of the 'Proposed' school crossing 
at Chedgey Drive.  
This development is a significant step towards ensuring the safety of 
our students, and we are grateful for the council's cooperation in this 
matter. I will keep you updated on the progress of this project and any 
further discussions with the council.  
 
 

 

RENOVATION WORK IN THE MACKILLOP LEARNING CENTRE 
During the school holidays, we embarked on an exciting renovation 
project within the MacKillop Learning Centre. The primary focus was 
the replacement of partition walls with permanent walls, aimed at 
enhancing the functionality and aesthetics of the space.  
The new permanent walls have been successfully installed, creating a 
more defined and functional layout in the building. Notably, these new 
walls have introduced a walkway from each of the four classrooms 
leading to the multipurpose space. Additionally, the wall behind the 
large TV screen has also been extended. 
The painting phase of the renovation is currently underway. Our plan is 
to ensure that the wall colours in the four classrooms and multipurpose 
space match the colour scheme in the new building. This 
transformation will become even more apparent once we remove the 
partition that connects the new building to the MacKillop building.  
In preparation for the students' return to school from the holidays, the 
builders have steam cleaned the existing carpet, I am currently 
exploring the possibility of replacing the carpet to align with the flooring 
in the new building, if the budget allows.   
We are excited about the positive changes that these renovations will 
bring to the MacKillop Learning Centre, creating an improved and 
flexible space for our students' educational journey.  
 
 

FOOTPATH SAFETY  
During the school holidays, I arranged for a comprehensive safety 
assessment of the concrete pathways in our school grounds, including 
the lane way in O'Brien Drive.  
We identified several areas that required adjustments to enhance 
safety and prevent tripping hazards. I'm pleased to inform you that 
many of these adjustments, which involved shaving the concrete, have 
been completed successfully. However, the workmen will need to 
return to finish off the remaining tasks to ensure that all pathways are 
safe and in excellent condition.  
The pavers next to the new building will be readjusted as soon as the 
building works are completed. 
 
 

GAS HEATERS 
All gas heaters in the school, including the hall, underwent a comprehensive safety inspection during the school break, and I am 
pleased to report that these inspections have been successfully completed.  
 

M Bonnici – Principal 
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PREP 2024 
All Prep 2024 families will be receiving information from the school office regarding the Pre-Prep Program and Orientation Day. 
This letter will provide you with crucial details about your child's scheduled Pre-Prep sessions, as well as information about the 
whole school Orientation Day. We understand that a smooth transition into the new school year is of utmost importance, and 
therefore, we kindly request that your child attends all Pre-Prep sessions and the Orientation Day.  
 

PRE-PREP 2024 
The Pre-Prep Program will span over two weeks; however, the students will be asked to attend one Pre-Prep session per week.  
We look forward to welcoming your child into Prep 2024. If, for any reason, your child cannot attend these sessions, please 
promptly inform the school office. The Pre-Prep Program has been scheduled for:  
 

 

WEEK 1 
 

 

WEEK 2 
 

• Wednesday 8th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

• Thursday 9th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

• Friday 10th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

• Wednesday 15th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

• Thursday 16th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

• Friday 17th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 
 

ORIENTATION DAY FOR 2024 
The whole school Orientation Day (including Prep 2024) is scheduled for Tuesday, 5th December 2023, at 2 pm. This event plays 
a pivotal role in ensuring your child's familiarity with the school environment. However, we understand that unforeseen 
circumstances can arise.  
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDER! 
Holy Eucharist School has a Uniform Policy. It is an expectation, that all students are wearing the correct school uniform at 
all times. This includes the school hat which is compulsory in Term 4.  If students are not wearing the correct uniform, they 
are required to have a written letter from their parents explaining why they are out of uniform. Please find an explanation of the 
school uniform listed below. Alternatively, you can visit our school website to view our school uniform policy 
https://www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/uniform/  
 

Please note: If students are not wearing the correct school uniform, a note will be sent home.  This note will need to be signed 
by the parent/guardian. If you are experiencing financial difficulties, please contact the school office. 

Girls - Summer:  
Maroon Check Dress 
White socks / Black shoes – no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo – not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 

Boys - Summer:     
Grey Shorts 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 

Girls- Winter   
Maroon check pinafore or maroon slacks 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
White socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Boys Winter    
Long grey pants 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners  
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Girls – Sport (Only on Sport Days)    
Maroon shorts or maroon skirt/skort 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners  
 

Boys - Sport   
Maroon shorts 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners  

PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 - NOW OPEN 
 

Children commencing Prep next year must be 5 years of age by 30th April 2024. We have a number 
of applications for next year and we are interviewing families. 
 

It is really important that our current families also register their child/children at the office if they 
wish to enrol them for Grade Prep in 2024. 
 

Tours of the school are now taking place after school. Please contact the office to make a booking 
or please call 8312 0900. 
NEW BUILDING 
The construction of our new building is well underway, with 
approximately 68% of the work completed. We are pleased to report 
that significant milestones have been achieved on Level 1. The 
security systems, data cables, and electrical wiring have all been 
successfully installed, ensuring a safe and technologically 
advanced environment for our students.  
 

In mid-October, our builders have installed the plastering to the 
ceilings, the glazing for the windows on the upper floor. All external 
doors will be installed, marking another significant step toward 
completion. In mid-November they anticipate that the scaffolding 
will be removed. The installation of the lift is progressing smoothly 
and is expected to be completed by the end of this week, enhancing 
accessibility within the building for all members of our school 
community.  
 

Additionally, we have taken an environmentally conscious step by 
installing solar panels, further aligning with our commitment to 
sustainability. We are confident that this new building will greatly 
enhance the learning experience for our students, providing them 
with modern, state-of-the-art facilities.  
For more information in regards to our new building, please visit: 
https://www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/new-
learning-centre-in-2024/ 
Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal  
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

 
At Holy Eucharist Primary School, we are celebrating the Month of the Rosary and thinking about 
ways that we can contribute to our local community to help those in need. Each week, students 
from Grade 6 assist in packaging a range of items for people who visit the Loaves and Fishes 
Foodbank. At Holy Eucharist School, we will announce different fundraising initiatives throughout 
Term 4 through Class Dojo and so please support these when you can. 
 

Our school is focusing on the Joyful Mysteries of the Rosary through weekly online Liturgies 
dedicated to each of the five Joyful mysteries. Last week, we mediated on the First Joyful Mystery, 
The Annunciation. This week, we focused on the Second Joyful Mystery, The Visitation. 
 

During our reflection at the first two Rosary Liturgies, we focused on Father Jerome Santamaria’s 
message that he provided during an interview about the theme of this year’s World Youth Day, 
‘Arise and go with haste’. This is what he said about it: 
‘Arise and go with haste’ comes from scripture at the beginning of the Gospel of St Luke. It is 
part of the story that we call, ‘The Visitation’ because it is when Our Lady, when she was pregnant, 
went to visit her cousin, Elizabeth. What is interesting about this story is that it goes with a story 
just before it called, ‘The Annunciation’, which is when the Angel Gabriel announced to Mary that 
she is going to be the Mother of God. These stories go together like a package team. If you are 
Christian, the two big rules are ‘love of God’ and ‘love of neighbour’ – but really, they are the same 

thing. ‘The Annunciation’ is about ‘love of God’ and ‘The Visitation’ is about ‘love of neighbour’. When the Angel Gabriel asked Mary 
if she wants to be God’s Mother, she listens very closely and says, ‘Yes’. Then the Angel Gabriel told Mary that her much older 
cousin is going to have a baby and she knows straight away that Elizabeth is going to need some help and again Mary says ‘Yes’ to 
going to help her cousin. So, our Lady is saying ‘Yes’ in two different ways - but basically the same way, ‘Yes, I want to be God’s 
Mother’ and ‘Yes I want to help the person in need’.  
 

In our lives today, we can think about when we are going to say, ‘Yes’ to God, but also about when we are going to say ‘Yes’ to 
someone in need.  We can think about how these are basically the same thing, but God is speaking in two different ways: one 
through prayer and the other through the need of the other person. God says that whenever you see someone who is lonely, He is 
with them. When you see someone who needs food, He is there with them. So maybe in your prayers, you can think about how you 
can say ‘Yes’ to God in your prayers, but also how you can say ‘Yes’ to God by serving someone. Think about who around you need 
help, and how you can best help them. 
 

This Gospel message was obtained from an interview with Father Jerome Santamaria during World Youth Day events in 2023. 
 
Mrs Vanessa Shaw 
Religious Education Leader 
Vanessa.shaw@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 

  
LOTE - ITALIAN DAY 

 

ITALIAN DAY 
 

“Ciao a tutti!” 
 

I hope you all had a relaxing ‘vacanza’. Here are 
some highlights of the Italian Festa that took place 
last term. The students enjoyed playing Bocce and 
Soccer. The Grade 5 students designed a T-shirt 
with an Italian monument and created some 
beautiful designs. Congratulations to Duy, Isabella 
and Maddison for winning the prize for the most 
detailed and beautiful presentation. 
 

The students also watched the Grade Preps and 
Grade 1's perform the greeting song and the Grade 
3's performed the Tarantella dance which is a 
traditional Italian folk dance. Well done! “Ben 
Fatto!”  Thank you, ‘Grazie’ also to everyone for 
their help and support. It was a wonderful way to 
end the term.  
 

Ms Yvonne Rosevear 
Italian Teacher 
yve.rosevear@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

OCTOBER 
• Fri 13th Oct                -Term Outlines/Portfolios go 

home 
• Tue 17th Oct              -Regional Athletics Carnival   

                                      (Keilor) 
• Wed 18th Oct            -Portfolios are due back at school 
• Fri 20th Oct                -Middle & Seniors Athletic School       
                                            Carnival (School Grounds) 
• Mon 24th Oct   -Healthy Harold (24th till 26th)

   
• Fri 27th Oct -National Teachers Day 
 
NOVEMBER 
• Wed 1st Nov              -Feast of All Saints 
• Wed 1st Nov  -State Athletics Carnival (Lakeside  
                                           Stadium, Albert Park) 
• Thu 2nd Nov              -All Souls Day 
                                          -Report Writing this week 
• Mon 6th Nov  -School Closure Day - Report  

                                        Writing 
• Tue 7th Nov   -Melbourne Cup Holiday 
• Wed 8th-10th Nov  -Grade 4 Camp at “Doxa”  

                                        Malmsbury 
• Wed 8th Nov  -Pre-Prep sessions 
• Thu 9th Nov  -Pre-Prep sessions 
• Fri 10th Nov  -Pre-Prep sessions 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

28th Week in Ordinary Time 
16th Oct  -World Food Day 
                -Saint Hedwig 
                 -Saint Margaret Mary Alacoque 
17th Oct  -International Day for the Eradication of  
                  Poverty 
                 -Saint Ignatius of Antioch 
18th Oct  -Saint Luke 
19th Oct   -Saints John de Brebeuf and Isaac Jogues 
                  -Saint Paul of the Cross 
 
29th Week in Ordinary Time 
22 Oct   World Mission Day 
24 Oct   United Nations Day 
23 Oct   Saint John of Capistrano 
24 Oct   Saint Anthony Mary Claret 
28 Oct   Saints Simon and Jude 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1  
Twenty-Sixth 
Sunday of Ordinary 
Time       
School 
Holidays 

2  
TERM 4 BEGINS 

 

 

3        
 
 

 

4  
Feast of St Francis 

of Assisi 

5 9am Mass in the church 6    Online Liturgy ZOOM @ 
9.10am - First Joyful Mystery  
  Term outline portfolios go home  
Season 2- Interschool Sport 
competition  
 

7    
 
 

Feast of Our Lady of 
the Rosary 

8   
Twenty-
Seventh Sunday of 
Ordinary Time       

9  10  
 

11 
Term outline portfolios 
are due back to school. 

 

12 9am Mass in the church 
 
 

13    Online Liturgy ZOOM @ 
9.10am -Second Joyful Mystery 
  

14     
 

 

15   
Twenty-
Eighth Sunday of 
Ordinary Time                       

16  
 

17  
 

18  
Feast of St Luke 
 

 

19 9am Mass in the church 
 

20    Online Liturgy ZOOM @ 
9.10am – Third Joyful Mystery 

Prep excursion – Melbourne 
Zoo 

Grade 3-6 Athletics Carnival at 
school 

21     
 

 

22   
Twenty-
Ninth Sunday of 
Ordinary Time                       
 

23  
 

24  
Healthy Harold 

25 
Healthy Harold  

 

26 9am Mass in the church  
Healthy Harold  

27   Online Liturgy for Mission 
Month ZOOM @ 9.10am 
– Fourth Joyful Mystery 
 

National Teachers’ Day 
 

Melbourne Cup at Grantham 
Green Nursing Home 

28   
Feasts of Saints 
Simon and Jude, 
Apostles 

29   
Thirtieth 
Sunday of Ordinary 
Time                       

30   
Healthy Harold 

31  
Healthy Harold 

Nov 1  
 
 

Solemnity of All Saints 

Nov 2 9am Mass in the 
church  
 
Solemnity of All Souls 

Nov 3  
Online Liturgy ZOOM @ 9.10am 
– Fifth Joyful Mystery 

Nov 4 
   

Nov 5   
Thirty-First 
Sunday of Ordinary 
Time                       
 

Nov 6 
School Closure 
Day - Report 
Writing  

Nov 7  
Melbourne Cup 

Public Holiday 
 

Nov 8 
Grade 4 Camp at 
“Doxa” Malmsbury 
 

Pre-Prep sessions 

Nov 9 9am Mass in the 
church 
Grade 4 Camp at “Doxa” 
Malmsbury 
 

Pre-Prep sessions 

Nov 10 
Grade 4 Camp at “Doxa” 
Malmsbury 
 

Pre-Prep sessions  

 

Grade Prep – 2 Field Day Sports 
Carnival at school 

Nov 11 
Remembrance Day 

October 2023 

HOLY EUCHARIST SCHOOL 
 

 
www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

 

October is the Month 
of the Rosary. 
October is also 
Mission Month 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MATHS & ENGLISH TUTORING – 30% DISCOUNT FOR HOLY EUCHARIST STUDENTS 
MPiR Tuition is a tuition centre located in Cairnlea that offers tutoring to students from Years 1 to 12. Our classes are conducted 
in small groups with specially designed classwork and homework books. For more information, please 
visit www.mpirtuition.com.au or contact 0481 333 678. 
 

DẠY KÈM TOÁN VÀ ANH VĂN - GIẢM 30% HỌC PHÍ CHO SINH VIÊN TẠI TRƯỜNG HOLY EUCHARIST 
MPiR Tuition là một trung tâm dạy kèm tại Cairnlea cung cấp dịch vụ dạy kèm cho học sinh từ lớp 1 đến lớp 12. 
Các lớp học được tiến hành theo nhóm nhỏ với các bài tập soạn riêng cho mỗi học sinh. Để biết thêm chi tiết, vui long truy 
cập  www.mpirtuition.com.au hoặc liên lạc 0481 333 678.  
 

 
 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE: 
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  The Holy Eucharist Commitment to Child 

Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School Policies are available on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 

At Holy Eucharist School, we are honoured to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, the first and 
enduring caretakers of the land in which we work and live.  

We pay our respects to the Traditional Elders, both past, present and emerging, who have walked this country for countless generations. 
We value the diversity of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultural heritages and recognise the impacts of colonisation and pledge our ongoing commitment to reconciliation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please visit www.campaustralia.com.au/schools/DD7F to find out more about Camp Australia’s 
program at our school, including hours of operation and fees.  To attend you must register your 
child. To register please visit https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts/  

ICT NEWS 
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